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For Immediate Release 
 

THIS NEWS RELEASE IS NOT FOR DISTRIBUTION TO U.S. NEWSWIRE SERVICES FOR 
DISSEMINATION IN THE UNITED STATES 

  
 

EARLY WARNING REPORT FILED PURSUANT TO NI 62-103 
 
December 22, 2020 (Vancouver) - Michael Gonzalez (“Mr. Gonzalez”) announces that he has 
acquired ownership of 17,000,000 common shares (the “Common Shares”) of Happy 
Supplements Inc. (formerly, Viking Gold Exploration Inc.) (the “Issuer”). Mr. Gonzalez acquired 
the Common Shares pursuant to a share exchange agreement dated July 28, 2020, as amended, 
among the Issuer, Happy Supplements Inc., a Delaware corporation d/b/a Happy Tea (“Happy 
Tea”) and the securityholders of Happy Tea (the “Transaction”).  
 
Pursuant to the Transaction, the Issuer issued an aggregate of 34,468,616 Common Shares to the 
securityholders of Happy Tea at a deemed price of $0.25 per Common Share, and Happy Tea 
became a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Issuer. The Common Shares were issued in reliance on 
the exemption under Section 2.16 (Take-over bid and issuer bid) of National Instrument 45-106 
– Prospectus Exemptions.  
 
Immediately prior to the acquisition of the Common Shares, Mr. Gonzalez did not own or 
otherwise exercise control or direction over any Common Shares. Following the completion of the 
Transaction on December 11, 2020, Mr. Gonzalez is the registered holder of 17,000,000 Common 
Shares, representing 41.8% of the Common Shares of the Issuer.  
 
Mr. Gonzalez is holding the Common Shares for investment purposes. Mr. Gonzalez’s future 
holdings in securities of the Issuer may increase or decrease in accordance with applicable 
securities legislation and in consideration of various factors, including, but not limited to, 
investment criteria, market conditions and as circumstances warrant.   

This press release is issued pursuant to early warning requirements of National Instrument 62-104 
and National Instrument 62-103, which also requires a report to be filed with regulatory authorities 
in each of the jurisdictions containing additional information with respect to the foregoing matters 
(the “Early Warning Report”). A copy of the Early Warning Report will be available under the 
Issuer’s SEDAR profile at www.sedar.com and may be obtained by contacting: Chris Delgado, 
Chief Operating Officer, Happy Supplements Inc. at chris@happytea.com or 1-855-584-0258. 

 

 


